Track and Field - KLO
	
To stay in touch with the latest information for KLO Track and Field check the website at www.wardman.weebly.com/KLOtrack.  Also, feel free to text coach, Chad Wardman, at 250-317-8967 if information is needed; or email at chad.wardman@sd23.bc.ca  

Dear Parent(s):

Re: Provincials in Langley, May 31st – June 2nd

We have no less than 12 athletes scheduled to attend the provincials in Langley this year and we are excited for the representation.  Several are looking to place in the top of their field and the experience will be tremendous for all.  I will NOT be attending this year due to family conflicts and our other coaches are quite busy this time of year.  If athletes are attending, please note that it is the sole responsibility and liability of parents, and they are to ensure they are comfortable with all plans, car shares, accommodations, arrangements, etc. that occur.  

The good news is that costs will be minimalized and you only need to take care of your own costs.  Many are heading for the 4x100m relay that happens on Thursday, and single competitors may have their event on that day also.  With relays wrapping up before 8:30 pm, it is possible for some to make it a day trip.  Please see the 2018 schedule posted on the website.

Any athletes who have asked to be petitioned in, have successfully been.  

Joe Schlachter (250-681-1515) has agreed to be the representative for KLO in terms of handing out numbers and shirts and will be at the track when all others do arrive.  Please contact him prior to arriving to find a meeting point.  A list of all athletes numbers has been given to the athletes, but for privacy, has not been posted online.  Typically, KLO has set up at the top of the track (starting line for 400m) area, which is close to Triple Jump and athlete marshalling station.  I suggest to prevent confusion that we continue this tradition.  Athletes must check in at the marshalling tent before the events, or possibly at the event for field events, and should be there 45 minutes before the start of the event so as not to miss this, especially track events.

[bookmark: _GoBack]The event is at McCleod Athletic Center, near Langley center.  Parking is best found in the back of the stadium, but you may get lucky at the front if someone is leaving.  See Wardman.weebly.com, you will find a map and additional links to help you navigate.  

I can assist in any way possible, but final decisions must be made by parents, who accept responsibility for such decisions.  Thank you for your commitment to track this year and we wish our athletes the best of luck.  Feel free to contact me if I can help in any way while you are at the event.

Sincerely, on behalf of all our coaches,

Head Coach - Chad Wardman
(250) 317-8967 
Chad.Wardman@sd23.bc.ca


	



